
DATE:
March 2, 2011




TO:
Supervisor Peggy West, Chair, Milwaukee County Health & Human Needs Committee
FROM:
Community Advisory Board for Mental Health 



Prepared by Co-Chairs:  Paula Lucey, RN, and Barbara Beckert  
SUBJECT:
Comments on Report on Mixed Gender Patient Care Units Referred to the Community Advisory Board re File no 11-89/INF 11-18
At the January 26, 2011 meeting of the Committee on Health and Human Needs, the report on mixed-gender patient care units at the Behavioral Health Division was referred to the Mental Health Community Advisory Board.  

Action Requested:  

Informational report.  Recommend the committee receive and place on file. 

Backgound:

The Community Advisory Board (CAB) met on February 23, 2011 for a presentation by Mary Kay Luzi, PhD and the work group on Mixed Gender Units. This was the same report presented to the Health and Human Needs Committee previously.  Following the presentation, the members of the CAB discussed the report.  There was consensus that the CAB is supportive of the recommendations presented by the Work Group, with the understanding that the new units will be implemented with a treatment focus and that BHD will continue to work on culture change.  Some of the key themes from the discussion are noted below.  
· This is a positive direction, but the success will be dependent on how it is implemented.  The new units should have a focus on treatment that is appropriate for these specialized populations – people with challenging and aggressive behavior and people with additional vulnerability.

· It is very important that the Intensive Treatment Unit have a higher staff to patient ratio including staff with specialized training and skills to work with patients with challenging behaviors.

· People liked the idea of an Intensive Treatment Unit because of the focus on treatment as opposed to a focus on security.  This will provide an opportunity for more specialized groups and programming appropriate to the patients served on each unit.
· Quality indicators should be established to monitor the success of the new units and the impact on the other Acute Care units as part of the planning and implementation.
· We must continue to explore other models for serving complex people with challenging behaviors who cycle between the justice and behavioral health systems and are not appropriately placed at Acute Care.
Summary:  The committee appreciates the opportunity to comment on this important development.  The committee is generally supportive of the recommendations with a caution about the implementation details that need to follow.  We look forward to working with the BHD administration as this is developed.  
Respectfully submitted:
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Barbara Beckert





Paula Lucey
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